
Portobello and Musselburgh Local Meeting
of the Religious Society of Friends (Quakers)
Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business,
Bellfield, 26 March 2023
MINUTES
2023/03/01 Attendance, worship, reading, minutes of the last meeting
Friends attending: Lynn Mayer, Ross Campbell, Wade Robertson, Tessa Thomas-Pyne, Sarah Martin, Robin Liebmann, Marian Willoner, Alastair Cameron, Cathy Holman, Chris Holman, Fabien Camus, Heather Stacey, Mary Jane Elton
Prevented: Jen Shepherd
Opening reading: In the opening silence, Wade Robertson read from Quaker Faith and Practice 3.02
Minutes of our meeting on Sunday, 27 November 2022, have been circulated, signed, and placed in the minutes book.
2023/03/02 Matters arising
a. Area Meeting climate emergency event. We note the date has been changed from 22nd April to 27th May for this event.
b. Subscription to The Friend – we will monitor interest from Friends in reading our copies, which will be available at Meeting for Worship.
c. Connecting with our beneficiaries. Tessa Pyne will lead a Conversations with Friends in April, on the topic of refugees and will update us on the work of Failte Edinburgh. We have collected (£273.36) so far, to be split between Failte Edinburgh, Jock Thompsons Gairden and Wiston Lodge.
2023/03/03 Children and Young People
Ian Edwards continues to co-ordinate the rota for adults to take the children’s group on Sunday morning. We note a few more people have offered to help with this. We thank all the people who do this important work, and especially Ian for co-ordinating.
The teenage group meets once a month and Cathy Holman and Mary Jane Elton are supporting this group, which is well attended by young people. We thank Cathy and Mary Jane for their work. 
Several of our young people are attending Junior Yearly Meeting in April.
General Meeting for Scotland are running a family weekend in Pitlochry in May, and Ian has informed all the parents attending our Meeting about this.
The adults consider it a pleasure to work with the young people and children.
2023/03/04 Financial update
Chris Holman presented a financial update (attached). We happily have a simple set of accounts, with Wiston accounts the only bit that makes our accounts look confusing. Overall outcome is that we have roughly £1000 more than in previous years. Our expenditure hasn’t suddenly changed. 
If Friends have an idea of what do do with the excess funds, Friends are encouraged to speak with a Pastoral Friend, Elder or clerk with proposals, which would then be taken to the PECs group, so they can bring options for further discernment at our next business meeting. 
We agree to meet the costs of a notice in The Friend advertising the memorial Meeting for Ida and David Turner on 16th of April 2023.
2023/03/05 Spiritual Practice Group - financing this
Fabien Camus is offering to run a Spiritual Practice group, which would be two separate days (details attached**). We agree to pay to rent a room in Bellfield or other premises with comparable costs for this purpose for two days. We instruct our treasurer to liaise with Fabien about this.
2023/03/06 Meeting for Worship 
a. Trial of small hall
Before the Covid pandemic forced us to meet by Zoom, we held Meeting for Worship in the small hall at Bellfield. As we eased back into in person worship we met initially in the garden and then the large hall. Although the large hall allows space, we find the acoustics are very poor and it is difficult to heat well. Our PEC group have discussed moving worship back into the small hall. We agree to Meeting for Worship for adults moving back to the small hall, with the children’s Meeting in the large hall. 
b. Being more accessible
Wade Robertson read from Quaker Faith and Practice 23.38. We are in agreement that this matter is a complex area. We thank Wade who has begun talking to those Friends who he knows struggle with hearing, to find what might be helpful for them, and ask him to continue this work. Wade is asked to act as liaison with PECs group. 
We hope that moving to the small hall will help with some of the acoustics, but this may not be enough. 
We note that, previously, Friends would write a summary of spoken Ministry in a book, which hard of hearing Friends could read. Some Friends find this helpful and others feel that it is distracting and also that they might be put off vocal ministry if it were to be written down. 
A suggestion has been made to make use of technology and have a WhatsApp group which can be used to type vocal ministry, allowing hard of hearing Friends to read this without having to walk to the table to get the book.
Writing down ministry is the only form of recording ministry that is spoken but maybe only useful if someone is present. Someone summarising is useful for people with memory issues, maybe it could also be digitally inputted and shared. There is also concern about having ministry summarised correctly in spiritual faith from one person to another. Can we ever accurately capture what is spoken? 
We ask if anyone experiencing accessibility issues talk to or email clerks what is needed rather than speaking on behalf for people with needs. 
We ask clerks to ask Bellfield about the possibility of a hearing loops being installed in both rooms and say that we would consider offering some funds towards it. 
2023/03/07  Quaker Peace Exhibition.  
Our outgoing parliamentary Engagement Officer Andrew Tomlinson has been working with Friends’ House, Quakers in Scotland, and Quaker Peace & Social Witness on a peace education resource for work in schools, Peace at the Heart. Part of this is a peace education exhibition called Peace at the Heart. It will be on display in the Scottish Parliament on 26-28 September; and we are asked to put it up in as many other places as possible both before and after this. We support this initiative, and encourage any friends interested in arranging to display the exhibition in Portobello or Musselburgh (school, community centre, library) to contact Zoe Prosser, our local development worker: ZoeP@quaker.org.uk.
2023/03/08  Holy Huddle
The Holy Huddle is a monthly get together of the leaders of some local Christian churches (paid clergy of the Baptist church, the Episcopalian church, the Roman Catholic Church and the Church of Scotland). Portobello and Musselburgh Quakers were invited and Cathy Holman has attended, representing our Meeting, to build links with some local Christian groups.
Cathy Holman joined this meeting as an elder from the Portobello Quaker Meeting. It is an informal meeting for discussion and support and to co- ordinate separate events and plan anything together. There were mixed views within the group about the appropriateness and relevance of having a Quaker presence, recognising “how far we had come from our original Christian roots”.
We will continue to attend these monthly meetings, reviewing later in the year (apart from the ones prior to Easter and Christmas when the time is spent planning and coordinating services) and see how our relationship develops and if it is felt to be fruitful for us all.
2023/03/09 Any Other Business
We ask when we will have another fundraising ceilidh, and ask clerks to look into it.
2023/03/10 Date of next Meeting and closing worship
Next Meeting is Sunday 28th May, 12.45pm at Bellfield.
We closed with silent worship.
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